
February 23, 2021 

Melanie A. Bachman 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 

RE:     Construction Close Out 881364 – 123 Costello Road, Newington, CT – EM-VER-094-181119 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

This letter is to confirm that all construction activity has been completed pursuant to the conditions of 
approval as stated in the council’s decision dated December 31st, 2018. In accordance with Condition #2 of 
the approval, please see the attached Construction Completion letter.

Please contact me if you have any questions.  

Sincerely, 

Richard Zajac 
Site Acquisition Specialist 
585-445-5896

4545 East River Road 
Suite 320 
West Henrietta, NY 14586 

T e l e p h o n e :  5 8 5 - 4 4 5 - 5 8 9 6  
E m a i l  

R i c h a r d . z a j a c @ c r o w n c a s t l e . c o m



March 16, 2020 
 
Mr. Jim O’Donnell   B+T Group 
Verizon Wireless   1717 S. Boulder, Suite 300 
20 Alexander Drive   Tulsa, OK 74119 
Wallingford, CT 06492        (918) 587-4630 
(413) 575-2626   btwo@btgrp.com 
 
Subject:                Construction Completion Letter 
 
Carrier Designation: Site Name:                                              NEWINGTON 2 CT 
  
  
 
Engineering Firm Designation: B+T Group Project Number:               141363.001.01 
 
 
Site Data:        123 Costello Rd. Newington, CT 06111 

Latitude 41.655200°, Longitude -72.721442° 
          Monopole 
 
Dear Mr O’Donnell, 
 
B+T Group is pleased to submit this “Construction Completion Letter” regarding the above mentioned 
Monopole.   
 
We reviewed the photographs of the telecommunications equipment installed on the Monopole, taken on August 
16, 2019.  Based on the photographs provided and the construction drawings by B+T Group dated November 
14, 2018, this telecommunications site has the following antennas and associated equipment installed in three 
sectors on the Monopole. 
 

• (3) New Dual Band 700/850 RRH 
• (3) New Dual Band AWS/PCS RRH 
• (3) New Dual Antenna Mounting Brackets 

 
The quantities and types of antennas and associated equipment from the photographs are in compliance, 
therefore, it is our opinion that the antennas and associated equipment were properly installed. 
 
We at B+T Group appreciate the opportunity of providing our continuing professional services to you and 
Verizon Wireless. If you have any questions or need further assistance on this or any other projects, please give 
us a call. 
 
Construction Control Inspection Letter prepared by: Sam Cody 
 
Respectfully submitted by: B+T Engineering, Inc. (COA PEC.0001564 Exp. 2/10/21) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Scott S. Vance, P.E. 
Engineer of Record 

 
 
 




